Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks Ministère de l'Environnement, de la Protection de la nature et des Parcs

Office of the Minister

Bureau du ministre

77 Wellesley Street West
11th Floor, Ferguson Block
Toronto ON M7A 2T5
Tel.: 416.314.6790
Fax: 416.314.6748

77, rue Wellesley Ouest 11° étage, édifice Ferguson Toronto (Ontario) M7A 2T5 Tél.: 416 314-6790 Téléc.: 416 314-6748



August 24, 2018

Mike Schreiner MPP, Guelph Main Legislative Building, Unit 451 Queen's Park Toronto, ON M7A 1A8

Dear MPP Schreiner,

I appreciate you showing concern regarding this matter. You and I both recognize the challenge of climate change.

As stated in the attached response from the Secretary of Cabinet and Deputy Ministers; I can assure you that no direction from the Premier's Office or Cabinet Office restricting the use of the term "climate change" on social media was given. The email sent to ministry staff was a mistake.

Our government takes climate change very seriously and we understand the importance of taking steps to ensure we protect our environment. We care a great deal about the environment and remain committed to take action to encourage lower emissions.

As you are aware, I have introduced Bill 4 that requires us to develop a climate change plan, set emission reduction targets and report on our progress to the public.

We are committed to implementing a plan that will lower emissions and are dedicated to finding solutions for a cleaner environment.

Sincerely,

Rod Phillips Minister